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Let us return with Joy! 

 
May 24, 2023 

 

Dear Friends: 

 

For the past three years, the world has been shaken by the Covid-19 virus, and our lives have 

been changed as we sought to observe the many protocols which were established for our health 

and safety. These included frequent periods when we were unable to come together to celebrate 

our faith and be nourished by the Sacraments. On several occasions our churches were closed, 

and we were unable to celebrate the Sunday Eucharist, which is so fundamental to our Catholic 

way of life. 

 

Since we foresaw occasions when we would be prevented from participating in Sunday Mass, 

and we were fearful of gathering as long as Covid-19 and its variants were spreading and 

threatening the health of so many people, on March 16, 2020, I dispensed the faithful of our 

Diocese from the obligation to participate in the Sunday Eucharist. 

 

During the pandemic, several Parishes in our Diocese provided livestreaming, so that even 

though parishioners could not be physically present and participate fully in the Sunday Mass, 

they were able to at least hear the Word of God proclaimed and witness the celebration of Mass 

broadcast from their Parish.  I am grateful for all the ways that our Priests sought to provide 

spiritual support to their parishioners during those difficult years! 

 

In recent months, we have been able to resume most of our former activities. It has been a great 

joy to gather again with our families and friends, and especially with our Parish communities. At 

the beginning of this month, the World Health Organization declared that the Covid-19 virus is 

an on-going health issue; however, it no longer constitutes a public health emergency of 

international concern.  Furthermore, all Covid-related restrictions have been removed in our 

Province.  For this reason, I am removing the dispensation from the obligation to participate at 

Sunday Mass, effective on the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus 

Christi), June 11, 2023.   

 

I understand that some members of the faithful, for reasons of health, may not feel able to return 

to Mass.  However, it has always been the teaching of the Church, that those who are impeded 



 

 

from participating at Sunday Mass because of ill health, or care for the sick, or some other grave 

reason, are not bound by the obligation to participate in the Sunday Eucharist. 

Those who are now able to resume their regular activities and enjoy good health are obliged to 

participate at Sunday Mass. “Virtual Masses” online and on television, while spiritually helpful, 

do not fulfill the Sunday obligation for those who are able to attend Mass in person. 

 

Today, on this Solemnity of Pentecost, we mark the conclusion of the Easter Season and 

celebrate the birthday of the Church.  From the earliest days of the Church, Christians have come 

together on Sunday, the Lord’s Day, to celebrate the Eucharist. And so, I take this opportunity to 

invite all the faithful of our Diocese, if they have not already done so, to return with joy to the 

Sunday Mass. 

 

May our faithful celebration of the Sunday Eucharist and our reception of the Body and Blood of 

our Risen Lord Jesus Christ in Holy Communion never cease to nourish our faith and strengthen 

us to be missionary disciples. 

 

 

Sincerely in Christ and Mary Immaculate,  

+Douglas Crosby, OMI 

(Most Rev.) Douglas Crosby, OMI  

Bishop of Hamilton 
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